May 4, 1945. Mr. B. C. Quigley, Director of Athletics, University of Kansas. Dear Brnie: Claude Patton of the Country Club asked me to tell you that on Sunday evenings the boys have a little poker game. He said that you were rather fond of this indoor sport when good fellows get together. "Dutch" Chapman from McLouth, Fred Frey from Hercules, Marl Farris from the Journal-World, Patton at the Club, George Casebier, and several other of the boys have a friendly game about 5 o'clock Sunday evening. They asked me to pass this information on to you. Thought you might want to know.

FCA: AH

Sincerely yours,

President.